Diocese of Knoxville Cursillo Minutes

January 25, 2003

St. Alphonsus Church Crossville

The meeting was called to order. Those present were Butch Feldhaus, Carol Bolton, Velma Burke, Jim Heath, Sue Heath, Debbie Ferreri, Fr. Alex Waraxa, Carol Rummel and Susan Passarello.

In the absence of Marianne Hartman, Susan Passarello volunteered to take the minutes.

Fr. Alex opened with prayer. The group shared a moment spiritual awareness.

The minutes from the last meeting were approved.

Secretariat Reports

Precursillo-Velma is bringing the brochure up to date. Modifications will include a few words about the School of Leaders. Velma will contact the bishop to see if he wants to edit his letter. The finished brochure will be posted on the soon to be running website.

Three Days-The dates of the weekends remain the same as before. Men’s April 21-24 at Lookout Mountain. Women’s June 19-22 at St. Therese of Lesiiux. Men’s September 18-21 at Eagle Rock and Women’s October 23-26 at Eagle Rock. A coordinator for the April weekend is being sought. Linda U. will be the coordinator for the weekend in June.

Discussion took place about the need for all of the team to critique all the talks. It was agreed that talks could be critiqued by the team member’s group reunion or the coordinator and his designees or by some other convenient manner. It was said that for everyone to hear the talk on the weekend for the first time adds to the group dynamics at the table discussion. Team building can center on spiritual growth as a community rather than perfecting talks.

Team coordinators will receive a Leaders Manual and a Three Day Manual for their use.

Butch and Carol are making adjustments to the Sunday schedule and will ask for a waiver from National to move the closing time to around 4pm. It is anticipated the waiver will be granted.

The bishop has been notified of all Cursillo activities and has been invited to participate in as much as his schedule allows.

Postcursillo-About 50 people attended the Fourth Day Reunion in December. It was agreed that the format was fine and there was no need to change.

We continue to update the database with an effort to obtain e-mail address to cut the cost of mailing. Of particular interest are the cursillistas who made a cursillo in the Nashville Diocese before Knoxville became a diocese. We are looking for contact people in the Signal Mountain area who can help with that and with building an Ultreya in that area.

A survey will be in the next “Rooster Crows” to gather information for the database.

Registry software will be purchased to enable us to manipulate the database to our best advantage.
Carol Rummel has volunteered to help with the “Roster Crows” (twice a year) and interim shorter mailings which would include schedules and small new items.

This smaller version could be posted on bulletin boards and made available for e-mail.

School of Leaders-Next School of Leaders on Ultreya is March 15 at St. Thomas. People will be asked to make a donation to pay for the Regional Staff’s presentation.

Treasure’s Report-Balance is $1,513.64. 

National dues have been paid.

We will try to coordinate our accounts with the Diocesan chart of accounts.

Spiritual Director-Father Alex reports all is well and is hopeful attendance at Ultreyas will increase due to good attendance at School of Leader, fulfilling our goal as evangelizers.

New Business-The by laws should state the terms of each office on the secretariat. Terms shall be limited to three years with the exceptions of secretary and treasurer.

A secretariat manual should be implemented this will be the task of the secretary. Decisions made will be reference by minutes.

Succession planning-those people whose term is up should be on the lookout for replacements. The Three Days could form subcommittees to groom the next representative.

Action Items-Velma to contact Bishop about letter on back of brochure.

Susan-Find out about contacting cursillistas whom made their weekends in the Diocese of         Nashville whom now live in the Diocese of Knoxville.

Butch-Letter of thanks for churches that are letting us use their facilities.


By laws- check with Dale Powers and Diocese to tweak  verbiage.

All- go over sections for the Diocese and make sure it reflects your current goals. 
